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2026, and he is taking into consideration any outrage of the larger community and 

business owners caused by a total shut down of all streets at once. Christopher also 

mentioned that it is important to be strategic when it comes to the closures as it will 

directly impact businesses in the area. Lastly, Christopher gave more information on 

TIF Funds. Christopher stated that there is a district which captures the bulk of the 

phase I area, and then there are TIF projects where streetscape contributions have 

been negotiated with the developer. Examples of those projects include the new 

Residence Inn and the redevelopment of the Gold's block. 

K Johnson asked how the endowments are funded, whether they're private or city 

funds and if they are growing. 

Christopher mentioned that every endowment is different. Christopher stated that 

when Mayor Buetler noticed the spaces being created weren't receiving proper 

maintenance, he pushed to find money within the budget to fund an endowment. In 

some cases, it was city dollars and in other cases it was privately funded. Christopher 

added that typically they expect the endowments to grow 7-8 percent from year to 

year. They are allowed to capture 4 percent of that for annual use, while the rest is held 

in the fund to keep up with inflation. A one-million-dollar endowment allows for forty 

thousand dollars every year to pay for improvements with City funds that can be 

reimbursed. Christopher added that endowments do grow over time and the goal is 

for the endowments to last for the full lifecycle of the project. 

Gebhart mentioned that there are inconsistencies with the shade structures that 

were presented by Christopher, and if those will come back before the board for 

approval. 

Christopher mentioned that they will bring it back for final approval. Christopher 

stated that by September they should have 90 percent drawings ready. 

K Johnson asked if that portion of the project needs the committee's approval. 

Christopher stated that the committee's approval is needed. 

Bergt expressed some concern regarding having plants so close to the street. Bergt 

mentioned that salt can get on them during the winter months and mentioned the 

snowplow can cause some harm to the plants. Bergt mentioned that she likes the 

current situation where the sidewalk cafes are up against the building which she feels 

is safer. Raingardens are hard to plant and maintain. Bergt also mentions that 

businesses have more ownership of their space if the sidewalk cafe is against the 






